SHAC MEETING – January 27, 2010

The Nueces Canyon School Health Advisory Committee (SHAC) met on Wednesday, January 27, 2010, at the elementary school campus in Camp Wood at 2 p.m.

Present at the meeting were Jimmie May Baxter, Doris Miles, Margaret Vernor, Terry Maner, Luci Harmon, Shelly Falcon, Helen Adair, Charles Hunger, and Karen Collins.

The meeting was called to order by acting secretary Karen Collins.  

OLD BUSINESS:  Members discussed the effectiveness of the hand sanitizers placed in the schools, and all were pleased that students were using them with good results.  Mr. Hunger reported that the Uvalde DARE program would not be able to serve our schools at this time.  Mrs. Falcon reported that a program called Right Choices for Life required a grant application for funding, and that she would get more information to the group at their next meeting.  The safety of drinking water for football and basketball players during practices and games was also mentioned.

NEW BUSINESS:  Mrs. Miles stated that a program about tobacco use was available from the service center between February 15 and February 26 of this school year.  Mrs. Harmon said the program might be scheduled for elementary students during the first week and Mrs. Collins agreed to talk to high school principal Steven Pyburn about a time for the high school students.
Mrs. Collins stated that a program about internet safety was also available through Tracy Terrill at the service center, and all agreed that this program might be beneficial and that we might check into dates after the TAKS tests are taken this year.

Mrs. Miles announced that the SMILES Dental Program would be at our school on April 15 and 16.  Mrs. Baxter talked about the food pyramid, a copy of which was given to each member, and the guidelines for serving cafeteria meals.  She also reported that our school passed the safety inspection last week “with flying colors.”

Mrs. Falcon mentioned that wearing knee pads might help the safety of basketball players.  Group members also commented on the spread of mononucleosis, and were told precautions were being taken.  Mrs. Baxter also mentioned the noise level in the cafeteria and how young children need to be watched to prevent choking.
The group decided to hold the next SHAC meeting on Wednesday, March 24, and that the end-of-school meeting would be set for Wednesday, May 12.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:45 p.m.

Karen Collins, Acting Secretary

